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9 November 2020 

 

Mr Jim Betts  
Secretary 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
12 Darcy Street  
Parramatta NSW 2150 
 

Attn: Shiraz Ahmed, Team Leader, Post Approvals  

 

Dear Sir / Madam, 

SSD 10339 – Prince of Wales Integrated Acute Services Building  

Notification of Out of Hours Work – Rescheduled Trial  

In accordance with Conditions C7 of SSD 10339, Schedule 2 Part C, Health Infrastructure writes to advise that 

construction works are planned to complete construction activities outside of the construction hours noted in 

condition C4. In accordance with Condition C8(a), we are required to notify DPIE of our intent to work the following 

weekends: 

• 27-29 November 

• 11-13 December 

Pursuant to condition, C7 you were originally notified of the identified 4 week trial period on the 9 July 2020. However 

the contractor Lendlease Building only completed OOHW on 2 of those weekends, as follows; 

• Planned Weekend #1: July 31st – August 2nd (Complete) 

• Planned Weekend #2: August 7th – August 9th (Cancelled due to inclement weather) 

• Planned Weekend #2: August 14th – August 16th (Complete works postponed from prior weekend)) 

• Planned Weekend #3: August 21st – August 23rd, Respite day August 24th (Not Used) 

• Contingency weekend #4: August 28th – August 30th (Not Used). 

Lendlease Building have however prepared Validation Report submitted is based on data from two weekend closures 

only and this report can be made available. Following clarification from the Post Approval team, that this Validation 

Report did not satisfy the condition was received and we indicated that we would advise of the next 2 rescheduled 

trial weekends.  

These weekends identified above will form the final two weeks of the 'Trial Period', and a Validation Report will be 

submitted to the Department in accordance with C11 shortly thereafter.  

C9(b) requires that the Construction Noise Vibration Management Sub-Plan (CNVMSP) is submitted prior to the 

works commencing. Attached is the current version which was updated in March 2020. 
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Also attached is the previous notice issued to the adjoining properties which outlined upcoming works relating to 

SSD10339 between July - December 2020 (including some weekend activity). In addition to that, a reminder notice is 

also being distributed (currently being printed for distribution Monday).  

Please let me know if you require any further information, happy to discuss 0403 754 736. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Claire Muir  

Senior Planning Advisor 

Health Infrastructure 

 

Attachments 

1. Updated CNVMSP 

2. Community Notice 

3. Updated Community reminder Notice  


